
If a check appear* by yoor name, 
your paper ha* e ip lred . Sub
scription rate* for Donley County are 
Si 1.56 Including tax and outside 
county $14.72 Including tax. Out of 
state residents subscription is $14.00 
mall to Box 1110, Clarendon, TX 

79226

The Clarendon Press
Dedicated To Fair And Impartial Representation SESQujTgMTBtS

1 8 3 6 -1 9 8 6  ^

i s ps  ,m i o4o Serving Hedley, Clarendon and Howardwick y, July 17, 1906 30c Ni 29

Jih \\t- $

s ' ** • i  »*.><*<•>

■

4-H’ers receiving Tooth ’N Out 
plaques from left Dong Hawkins, 
Lefauid Howell, Trad Burch. Loo

Gooch, County Agent.

u‘o6> “  -» -- - yfc*. _

to Mr. Mrs. Ronald Gooch.

Five seniors receive plaques at 
Tooth ’n Out party

The Donley County 4-H Beef 
Project met Saturday night. June 14. 
at the Denny Fuston home for the 
annual “ Tooth ’N Out”  party. 
When show steers lose their baby 
teeth they are too old and ineligible 
to be shown at a stock show. High 
school graduates are also too old to 
show steers in 4-H. It is a tradition in 
Donley County to recognize seniors 
that leave the beef project. The five 
seniors presented with Tooth ’N Out 
plaques were Traci Burch. Lesia 
Fuston, Doug Hawkins, Leland 
Howell, and Lee Smith.

These seniors presented Ronald 
and Bonnie Gooch with a painting by 
Margaret Smith in appreciation for 
Ronald’s help, guidance, and super
vision of their beef projects.

Martin
Reunion 
scheduled 
for August 9

The Martin School and Community 
reunion will be held at the Clarendon 
Lion’s Hall Saturday. August 9, 
1986. Registration will begin at 10 
a.m. and covered dish lunch will be 
served at noon. Bring your family 
and come for a good old fashioned 
day of visiting with old friends and 
schoolmates. Visitors are welcome 
too. Paper plates, tableware, coffee 
and tea will be furnished.

Tommie Saye

Cooperative Observer 
for National Weather 
Service, Clarendon.

Date HI Low Predp.

Beef project certificates were pre
sented by Extension Agent Ronald 
Gooch to the following 4-H’ers: 
Lisa Burch, Traci Burch, Lesia 
Fuston, Donald Gooch. Doug 
Hawkins, Leland Howell, Christy 
McAnear, Laura McAnear, Scott 
Myers, and Lee Smith.

Thirty-three parents, friends, and 
4-H’ers enjoyed charcoaled ham-

Court rules run 
election valid

On July 10 in the 100th Judicial 
District Court with Judge W. Miller 
presiding, he ruled on the petition 
filed June 16, in which Denise Grady 
was the Contestant and Fay Vargas, 
contestee requesting that the run-off 
primary election conducted June 7, 
1986, for the purpose of nominating 
the Democratic Candidate for County 
-District Clerk of Donley County be 
declared void; and the court enter an 
order directing the appropriate 
authority to order a new election.

Judge Miller's final judgment was 
"the court finds that contestant has 
not provided by a preponderance of 
the evidence that any precincts; if 
any. have been consolidated in the 
runoff election in a manner not 
authorized by the Texas Election 
Code; and that the runoff election in 
question was conducted in confor
mity with previous runoff elections 
held in Donley County, Texas. The 
court further finds that there is a 
total lack of evidence to establish that 
the results of the runoff election

-Off

Burleson Memorial 
Roping will be held 
July 25-27

The second annual Burleson 
Memorial Roping will be held July 
25, 26 and 27 in the Burleson Arena 
at Flomot, Texas. Events include 
Ranch and Open Cutting, Youth 
Horse Activities, Washer Pitch, 
Team Roping (Draw Pot, Novice, 
Ribbon Roping, 1 Over 40, and AB), 
Team Penning, Open Pasture Rop
ing, and a Western Art Show. 
Corriente stock will be furnished by 
Carl Alford of Hereford. For more 
information contact S.C. Burleson 
(806) 983-2977.

This project is sponsored each year 
by family and friends in memory of 
David (Dusty) Burleson, a young 
man who was killed in an automobile 
accident while a student at Claren
don College. All proceeds go to the 
Burleson Scholarship Fund of the 
Ranch Management Program of 
Clarendon College. Everyone is 
invited to attend this memorial 
roping in Flomot and help support 
the scholarship fund.

burgers, homemade ice cream, and 
cake.

Members receiving beef project 
certificates but unable to attend were 
Chris O'Neal, Bridget Bland, Nugget 
Bland, Tina Hommel, Chad Hommel, 
Jason Klinnert, Lori Roberson, 
Renee Campbell, Oleta Lane, David 
Lane, Robert Stotts.

if a total of 9 election boxes had been 
available for voters in said runoff 
election. It is according decreed that 
the request of the contestant, Denise 
Grady, are in allt hings denied and 
the result of the said runoff election 
heretofore held is final.”

In the June 7 runoff election, Mrs. 
Grady received 291 votes and Mrs. 
Vargas received 308 votes.Since the 
result of the election was upheld by 
the court, Mrs. Vargas will be the 
new county-district clerk, when the 
present clerk’s term of office expires 
on December 31, 1986.
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Friends of the 
Library plan 
pool party to 
benefit library

The Friends of the Library are 
working hard on a party for Donley 
County residents and their guests at 
the Country Club. The party will 
start at 8 p m. on Saturday. August 
9th Contact any Friend of the 
Library and ask for tickets to the 
poolside partv or get them at the 
library. Proceeds go to help the 
library If this party is as fun as past 
ones have been, no one will want to 
miss.

Texas Agriculture Extension 
Service will be conducting pressure 
canner testing clinics at the Ex
tension office on July 22 and July 29 
from 9-l l and 2-4.

At the clinics, the accuracy of 
dial-gauge or slide gauge canners 
will be checked. Also, a variety of 
Extension publications on food 
preservation will be available free of 
charge.

Interested persons just need to 
bring the lids of their canners for 
testing. Unfortunately, eighted 
gauge canners cannot be tested as 
they are pre-gauged at the factory for 
accuracy.

If you are unable to attend one of 
the scheduled clinics, call the office 
and make an appointment to bring
your lid by.

Best wishes for a successful 
canning season!

GTE Expands 
Services

General Telephone Company of 
the Southwest has reached the $3 
billion mark in invested telephone 
facilities, an investment equating to 
an average of $2,550 per customer.

E.L. “ Buddy”  Langley, president 
of General Telephone, said the 
magnitude of $3 billion is hard to 
comprehend by most people. “ That 
is 3,000 millions, or one dollar bills 
stacked 102 high stretching end-to- 
end from Los Angeles to Dallas to 
Miami.”

The investment includes expendi
tures for telephones, switching 
equipment, cable, operator posi- 
d in s, buildings,’ trucks, microwave 
towers and much more.

General Telephone o f the South
west was formed in 1926. It took 45 
years, until early 1971, for the 
company to reach the half-billion 
investment mark. Six years later, in 
1977, the company reached the $1 
billion mark. It took nearly five years 
to add another $1 billion, and just 
four years more to add still another 
billion.

Langley said during the same 
periods, the company grew from the
7.000 telephones in service at the end 
of 1926 to over 574,000 customers 
after the first 45 years, to 754,000 
customers in the next six years, to
1.016.000 customers in the next five 
years, and to the present 1,919,000.

"This milestone is a significant 
mark for our customers, our com
pany, and our employees,”  Langley 
said. "T o  our customers, it is a 
reflection of the improvements that 
have been made over the years, such 
as the move to dial telephone service, 
direct distance dialing, one-party 
service expansion and touch calling 
in the earlier years, and the pro
gression to the age of stored program 
control switching, fiber optics and 
space age digital communications in 
recent years.

Langley pointed out that in addi
tion to the $3 billion milestone 
reached this year, the company 
completed a service modernization 
program in 1985 in its southeastern 
New Mexico area that provided all of 
the company’s exchanges in that 
area with the most modern switching 
network available.

“ In 1985 we celebrated completion 
of our accelerated program in the 
Dallas/Fort Worth Metro area to 
provide stored program control to all 
of our metro customers, providing 
this service 15 years ahead of 
schedule.”

Langley said by year end over 70 
percent o f the company’s customers 
will be served by electronic switching 
of which 57 percent will be served by 
digital systems, the ultimate in 
telecommunication systems.

He continued that the S3 billion 
milestone signifies continued 
growth, modernization and improved 
service to the customer. To the 
employees it stands as an accom
plishment for their part in building 
an important segment of the world’s 
best telephone network.

“ The rapid increase in investment 
in the past few years reflects our 
commitment to meet the growth 
throughout our service areas, an 
acceleration of the modernization 
program, and intensified service 
improvement efforts.”  Langlev said.

MEMORIES of H «A  
other stars from country’s past will 
be refreshed at Clarendon College’s 
T.I.A. Country Showcase”  Friday

night. Recording artist Joey 
one of the special 
scheduled to perform.

Allen is

Country Music’s “stars of 
tomorrow” to shine Friday at CC

Showtime is 8:00 p.m. Friday, July 
18 at Clarendon College’s Harned 
Sisters’ Auditorium, and the show is 
the first of a series, entitled: T.I.A. 
Country Showcase, to be presented 
throughout the United States. Spon
sored by Clarendon College, Friday’s 
show is being produced by Texas 
Independent Artists Entertainment 
Group, which is establishing head
quarters at Turkey, Texas, and is 
affiliated with other entertainment 
companies throughout the world. 
Tickets for Friday’s show are priced 
at $6.00 and will be available at the 
door for those who didn’t order them 
in advance. Through these show
cases, T.I.A. intends to bring back 
family-oriented entertainment, with 
shows that the children, the parents, 
and the grandparents can attend and 
enjoy together.

When asked about crowd ex
pectancy, a T .I.A . spokesman 
answered: “ This will be one of the

smallest shows we’ve ever produced, 
but we’ve been told not to expect a 
capacity crowd due to the un
familiarity of the people to these type 
shows. Our position is that tour 
entertainers are professionals, and 
the ‘Stars of Tomorrow’ . They will 
perform with enthusiasm to who
ever attends. Those who miss the 
show will miss a good one! What 
we’re doing is bringing enter
tainment to Clarendon can be 
attended by all members of the 
family. Those who come will be 
treated to some of the best music 
they've heard in a long time, 
presented in a Christian atmosphere. 
Songs will come from the repertroire 
of Hank Williams and others, right 
up through the songs of today, 
performed by male and female guest 
stars. We have faith, and are very 
confident of a ’successful’ show, 
regardless of the number of people in 
the audience. We won’t worry about 
the attendance."

Driveline
Safety Information
NON-CRASH ACCIDENTS

A study of children's injuries in 
motor vehicle accidents showed that 
about 11 percent of children under 
age 14 treated in emergency rooms 
were injured while riding in a car that 
did not hit another vehicle or object, 
according to Family Safety & Health 
magazine (Fall 1985).

The most common causes of these 
injuries were sudden swerves or 
stops, children opening a door and 
falling out. or falling while riding in 
non-passenger areas, such as truck 
beds. The study found that children 
ejected from the vehicle in non-crash 
accidents tended to have more 
serious injuries than those remaining 
inside the vehicle. Proper use of 
child safety seats and safety belts 
and forbidding children tp ride in 
non-passenger locations (such as the 
beds of pick-up trucks) can prevent 
these injuries. (Source: Crier,
Minnesota Occupant Restraint 
Program, Spring. 1986.)

DUSTY ’DILLO
“ Buckle-Up Because...”  is a new 

safety belt presentation produced by 
Texas PTA in cooperation with the 
Texas Department of Highways and 
Public Transportation. Available as 
a slide show or on V4" VHS, the show 
features Dusty 'Dillo and Charlie and 
the Road Runners, a rock *n roll 
band. After the band and its van are 
involved in an accident. Dusty ‘Dillo 
explores all the reasons people 
should wear safety belts. The 
production features illustrations bv 
Milburn Taylor and original music 
composed and performed by Joe 
Scruggs. The 14-minute feature is 
targeted for students in kindergarten 
thru sixth grade To borrow a copy, 
please contact Addie Cravton or 
Becky Stark at the Texas PTA 
office 408 West 11th Street. Austin. 
TX 78701. 512 476 6769

ARE YOUR TIRES SAFET
A consumer pamphlet is available 

that is designed to help buyers make 
comparisons when shopping for 
tires. Tires are graded in three 
areas: tread wear, traction and
temperature. The information is 
molded on the side of each tire.

A tire's tread wear that is rated at 
200 is estimated to have its useful 
tread lasting twice as long (in miles 
travelled) as a tire graded 100. Driv
ing conditions and driving habits will 
affect the actual tread life.

Traction grades represent the 
ability to stop on wet pavement as 
measured under controlled condi
tions. Traction grades from highest 
to lowest are reated " A . ”  “ B.”  or
t * ♦

Temperature grades represent a 
tire's resistance to heat and its ability 
to dissipatr heat. Excessive tem
peratures can lead to tire blowouts 
and tire failures. Temperature 
grades from highest to lowest are 
rated " A . ”  “ B.”  or "C .”

For a free copy of "The Uniform 
Tire Quality Grading System.”  write 
to: State Dept, of Highways and 
Public Transportation, Traffic Safety 
Section (D-18TS), 11th A Brazos. 
Austin. Texas 78701.

Chamberlain 
Comunity Center

Chamberlain Community tenter 
will have a covered dish supper 
Friday. July 18th. at 7 p.m. 
Everyone is invited to come and 
enjoy the ftxxl and games.

Howardwick  
Friendship Club

Howardwick Friendship Club will 
meet July 18. at 7 p m. for their
regular covered dish supper
one is welcome

Evers-
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Obituaries
Casket bearers were Eddie Floyd, 

Wondell Luttrell, Billy Ray Johnston. 
Arvis Davis. Joe Lovell, and Johnny
Floyd.

Farm Credit Banks 
respond to lower interest 
rates

Johnnie Erakine Johnson

Funeral services for Johnnie 
Erskine Johnson, age 82, were held 
at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday. July 12, 
1186 in Robertson Chapel of Memo
ries with Stan Quesenberry. Pastor of 
the Clarendon Church of Christ, 
officiating. Interment was in Citi
zens Cemetery with arrangements 
under the direction of Robertson 
Funeral Directors.

Mr. Johnson died at 4:45 a.m. on 
Tnursday. July 10, 1986 at his 
residence in Clarendon. He was bom 
August 16, 1903 in Stephenville, 
Texas and was married to Carrie 
Nadine Meeks on October 11, 1924 at 
Fort Worth. They moved from Fort 
Worth to Clarendon in 1932 and he 
opened a blacksmith shop in 1933 
and continued to own and operate it 
until his retirement in 1974. He was 
a member of the United Methodist 
Church in Stephenville.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. 
Carrie Johnson of Clarendon; one 
daughter. Mrs. Johnnie Parker of 
LaMesa. California: one sister,. Mrs. 
Mable Faulkner of Waco; one 
brother, William Johnson Jr. of 
Carlsbad, New Mexico; one grand
daughter. Mrs. Robert Montijo of 
San Diego, California; two great 
grandsons. David and Daniel Montijo 
of San Diego, California; and several 
nieces and nephews.

| Term Michele Kidd
Bobbie and Missy Kidd are proud 

to announce the arrival of a daughter 
Terra Michele Kidd, born July 8, 
1986. She weighed 6 pounds 1% 
ounces and was born at 4:52 p.m. in 
Hall County Hospital.

Grandparents are Bob and Joan 
Kidd, Ralph and JoAnn Grady. 
Great grandmother is Terra Putman. 
She joins her brother Keith and sister 
Sarah at home.

Johnny Barnett 
reported to be 
improving

After a heart transplant last week, 
Johnny Barnett is reported to be in 
improving condition and is in a 
private room and sitting up and 
eating. Correspondence can be sent 
to John Barnett, Heart Transplant 
Patient, Presbyterian Hospital, Al
buquerque, N.M.

The Farm Credit Banks o f Texas, 
responded to a notice this week from 
its regulator in Washington. D.C. 
that the agency is ready to consider 
lowering interest rates for farmers.

James A. Rogers, chief executive 
officer of the Farm Credit Banks of 
Texas, today in Austin, said the 
Texas Federal Land Bank, which has 
been locked into an interest rate 
freeze for more than a year, was 
sending a request today to the 
nation’s capital. The Texas bank 
first asked its regulator for an 
interest rate reduction in September 
of 1985.

The statement follows a news 
release issued by the Farm Credit 
Administration (FCA) that alerts 
district banks that FCA will approve 
interest rate reductions if the banks 
meet certain criterion.

“ W e’re pleased that FCA has 
approved this plan for reducing 
interest rates to farmers,”  Rogers 
said. “ We hope that they will act 
quickly in response to our request.”

Rogers said the release didn’t 
mean that FCA would grant blanket 
interest rate reductions for Farm 
Credit System borrowers. District 
banks wanting to lower interest rates 
must follow FCA guidelines.

In previous requests to lower 
interest rates, the Texas board had 
been asking for a 1 percent across- 
the-board decrease for the Federal 
l and Bank. The last request was for 
a one-half of one percent reduction
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which is all FCA says they will allow 
at this time.

Some criterion the banks must 
meet to get a favorable ruling on 
interest rate reductions include de
signing and implementing a program 
to obtain current financial statements 
from borrowers and effecting a 
program for restructuring loans for 
borrowers. FCA also urged the 
districts to offer programs based on 
differential interest rates, deter
mined by borrower credit quality and 
classification.

The Texas Farm Credit « «* • • >  *- 
comprised of the Federal Land Bank 
of Texas and its 44 Federal Land 
Bank Associations, the Federal Inter
mediate Credit Bank o f Texas, 28 
Production Credit Associations and 

the Texas Bank for Cooperatives. 
Collectively, they have $4 billion in 
loans outstanding to 40,000 o f the 
state’s fanners, ranchers, aquatic 
harvesters and 147 rural utility 
cooperatives.

What Is Multiple 
Sclerosis

Multiple sclerosis is the most 
prevalent disease o f the central 
nervous system -  the brain, spinal 
cord and optic nerve. There are more 
Americans affected by MS than by 
muscular dystrophy, cystic fibrosis, 
hemophilia and myasthenia gravis 
combined.

No two cases o f MS are the same. 
Symptoms may include numbness, 
hearing and visual impairment, ex
exhaustion, loss of coordination and 
balance, bowel and bladder dys
function, and partial or complete 
paralysis. MS generally strikes

The Clarendon Press Is pnbHsnsd 
every Thursday at 166 S. Keeney 
and entered as Second Class Mall at 
the post office at Clarendon, Texas. 
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and editors.
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adults between the ages of 15 and 50, 
and is being diagnosed nationally at 
a rate of 200 new cases per week; a 
rate greater than the polio epidemic 
of the ’40s and ’50s.

The Panhandle Chapter of Na
tional Multiple Sclerosis Society has 
a mission to sponsor research into 
the cause and cure o f MS and provide 
services for those people in the 
Panhandle who have MS. Some of 
these services include group coun
seling, medical equipment, physical 
therapy in the form of water exer
cises, home and nursing home 
visitations, private counselling, ask 
the doctor sessions and educational 
materials.

Xi Lambda Xi Chapter of Beta 
Sigma Phi will chair the committee 
this year. Details will follow.

State deficit 
expected to get 
higher

State Comptroller Bob Bullock said 
Texas lawmakers should expect the 
state’s budget deficit to go higher.

“ A  skyrocketing unemployment 
rate will be one key factor moving 
the state’s budget deficit well above 
the current $2.3 billion. Workers 
without jobs and paychecks reduce 
economic activity and taxes, Bul
lock said.

He said the 10.5 percent jobless 
rate announced last week is not the 
only economic indicator that will 
push the budget deficit higher.

“ W e expect to finish a new 
revenue estimate before August 1, 
and, frankly, none of the indicators 
contain an ounce o f good news.”

Bullock said losses in the oil and 
gas industry are having a detrimental 
effect on most other areas of the 
Texas economy as well as other 

_  industries.
— “ I ’m not going to second guess the 

exact number we’ll be facing at the

end o f the monthy. but with deterior
ating conditions in the Texas 
economy it will be substantially 
higher than the current estimate.”  

Bullock said besides oil, con
struction and unemployment there 
are other factors affecting the 
state’s revenue picture.

Federal energy rulings, court 
cases, Gramm-Rudman, loss o f state 
income interest, to name a few, pose 
potential losses in the hundreds of 
millions, Bullock said.

He said analysts working with the 
latest tax and economic data have 
preliminary findings that indicate the 
state’s budget crisis has not leveled 
out.

RAOJROAD/CROSSINGS 
Nearly half of all car-train col

lisions happen at crossings which are 
protected by warning devices such as 
gates, flashing lights or bells.

Motorists fail to understand that it 
doesn’t take speed to kill when a 
120-ton locomotive comes in contact 
with a 2-ton motor vehicle; there’s 
just no contest. A person is breaking 
the law when driving around gates 
that are down or by going through a 
crossing when the red lights are 
flashing. Those warning signs are 
there for a purpose, and once 
activated, a train will be in that 
crossing within 22 seconds. Not 
enough time for a motorist to drive 
around a gate without getting struck.

There is no greater fear for an 
engineer than to see someone racing 
them to a crossing or driving around 
a gate in hopes to “ beat the train.”  
All he can do is activate the emer
gency brake lever knowing it may 
derail the entire train, and the train 
is still going to hit the vehicle and 
carry it down the tracks for a 
half-mile or more.

Trains can’t swerve out of your 
way and they certainly can’t stop for 
you...but you can stop for them! 
So remember, when approaching any 
railroad crossing always stop, look, 
listen and livell

City of McLean
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You know its an imitation. But what 
about the many people today who have 
decided they are just like a banker? From 
stockbrokers to retailers, from credit 
unions to insurance men, to sav- 
ings and loans, they all seem to be 
saying, “^ou don’t need a banker,

wont. Because no one else has the banker s 
hundreds of years of banking experience be
hind them. Nor do they enjoy the kind of 

trust that bankers do from the 
majority of Americans.

So why settle for an imitation 
when you can have a real banker at 
our Full Service Bank?we’ll do just as well.” Oh, no they

THE ONLY PLACE YOU'LL FIND A  BANKER IS THE BANK.
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tended Qarendon College and West 
Texas State University. Mark is 
currently employed as assistant 
manager of the IGA Foodliner in 
Clarendon.

Following the wedding, the couple 
took a honeymoon trip to South Padre 
Island. Texas. The newlyweds have 
made their home in Clarendon.

Women's Fashion

4 V c r i s p , COOL AND COMFORTABLE 
IV , SUMMER FASHIONS • • •  • 
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Rainbows &  Lollipops
North Side of the Square 

J ^ e m p h i B ,

adorned the gown.
She carried a long cascading 

bouquet o f pink silk roses accented 
with white babys breath. Pink and 
white ribbons tied in love knots hung 
from the bouquet.

Attending the bride as maid of 
honor was Dyanne Johnston of 
Amarillo and Ana Seeders was 
bridesmaid. Catrina Burrow ot 

niece o f the bride, was 
flower girl, and Nicholas Burrow of 
Lubbock, nephew of the bride, was 
ring bearer. The maid of honor, 
bridesmaid and flower girl all wore 
tea length off the shoulder, pink 
dresses and carried small bouquets 
of blue bonnets and pink daisies.

Best man was Lloyd Burrow, 
brother of the bride, o f Lubbock. 
The Groom wore a white tuxedo 
while the best man wore a blue 
tuxedo.

The wedding was held in the front 
yard in front of an archway entwined 
with greenery and big pink bows. 
A  large arrangement of bluebonnets 
and pink daisies decorated the bird 
bath in front of the archway.

Following the wedding a reception 
was held in the parents home. The 
three tiered cake was lovely decor
ated by Cheryl Adams of Clarendon. 
The cake was topped with a bride and 
groom kissing. The pink and blue 
roses scolloped around the beautiful 
white cake with wedding bells be
tween the layers.

Sharyn Schwertner served pink 
punch while Karla Burrow served the 
cake. Others helping were Beverly 
Burrow, Norma Schwertner and 
Karen Schwertner.

The bouquet was caught by Ana 
Seeders.

Nelda Juanita Burrow and Darrell 
Clinton Lunsford were united in 
marriage June 28, 1986, at 6:00 in 
the evening at the home of the 
bride’s parents.

Parents o f the couple are Mr. and 
Mrs. Ben Burrow of Qarendon and 
Mr. Cecil Lunsford and the late Mrs.

MR. AND  
LUNSFORD

Burrow-Lunsford exchange 
wedding vows

Lunsford o f Albuquerque, New 
Mexico.

Given in marriage by her father, 
the bride wore a formal white bridal 
satin gown with lace overlay bodice 

and long puffed sleeves o f lace with 
pearl buttons on the wide cuff. 
The sweetheart neck and high collar

Nelda is employed by Alpha 
Nursing Care and Darrell is em
ployed at Popeye’s Fried Chicken. 
The couple will live in Amarillo.

FT

MR. AND MRS. MARK DICKERSON

Anglin-Dickerson 

vows read
Miss Priscilla Anglin, daughter of 

Mr. and Mrs. Qimon L. Anglin of 
Memphis, became the bride o f John 
Mark Dickerson, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Loyd Dickerson of Qarendon on June 
7th. The double ring ceremony 
which was read at 10:00 a.m. in the 
Nazarene Church in Qarendon was 
officiated by Rev. Bill Hodges.

The bride's attendant was Mrs. 
Vicki Perry of Amarillo and Billy 
Perry served as best man.

The bride, given in marriage by 
her father, chose a street length 
dress o f white brocade roses featur
ing a pink cummerbund. The bride 
also wore a pale, pink pearl necklace 
belonging to her grandmother. The 
bride chose a corsage o f small pink

carnations with touches of blue.
The groom was suited in blue with 

a pink carnation.
Following the ceremony, a small 

reception presented in shades of 
pink, blue and lavendar was held at 
the church.

The bride is a 1979 graduate of 
Memphis High School and a 1983 
graduate of Southwestern Oklahoma 
State University of Weatherford, 
Oklahoma. She received her 
bachelor of science degree in Voca
tional Home Economics Education. 
Priscilla is currently employed by the 
Clarendon Independent School 
District.

The bridegroom is a 1962 graduate 
o f Qarendon High School and at-

The Qarendon Lions Qub held its 
regular meeting at noon on Tuesday 
at the Lions Hall. Twenty-eight 
members and guests were present. 
Following the regular opening cere
mony, Boss Lion Simmons made 
several announcements and' then 
introduced Jerry Woolley of Turkey,
Texas. Mr. Woolley is involved with 
the Texas Independent Artist As
sociation Country Showcase which 
will be presented at Qarendon 
College Friday night.______________

EMS Activity

arendon EMS will have a regular 
meeting Monday, July 21, at 7:30 
p.m. Edie Robertson will have the 
program. EMS will have their 
summer party Friday, July 18, at 
5:00 p.m. at Jim Sharrar’s home. 
They will have a hot dog supper.

Every day, on average, two 
hundred Americans become 
millionaires.

The Lion's Tale

By GENE ALDERSON

CLARENDON OFFICE 
SUPPLY & PRINTING

Mr. & Mrs. G.W. Estlack Ph. 874-2043.

OF CLARENDON
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two grandsons. Jean has only been 
employed in the dietary department 
o f Medical Center for the past two 
and one half months, but in that 
short while, has proven to be a very 

capable employee, filling in for 
Penny Butts who has been out for a 
while due to illness in the family. 
Congratulations Jean on your out
standing job performance. You are 
an asset at our facility. We are proud 
to have you as one o f the many fine 
people working at Medical Center.

JEAN M cANEAl

Jean McAnear 
named employee 
of the month

Jean McAnear was elected dietary 
employee of the month for June by 
her fellow employees. Jean is the 
wife o f Fed McAnear who is a native 
o f Clarendon. They moved to North 
Dakota for a while returning to 
Clarendon seven years ago. They 
have four children, two daughters, 
Joyce Luehrs o f Corpus Christi and 
Darlene Dune of Ft. Jackson, South 
Carolina and two sons. Jack of 
Denver, Colorado and Mike of 
Clarendon. They have four grand
children, two granddaughters and

All the residents at Medical Center 
had a wonderful 4th of July cele
bration.

The residents and employees wish 
to thank the A1 Morrah Shrine Cub 
for the wonderful barbecue dinner 
they sent to us for our celebration. 
It was truly enjoyed by all present.

Also we wish to thank the musi
cians that came for our music enter
tainment. J.D. Yates from Memphis 
played the piano, Creed Smith, 
guitar, Carendon and Johnnie Han
cock, violin, Memphis.

July 8, 1986 was another Happy 
Time for us, we celebrated 6 birth
days, Bernice M ore 7-25,1908, 
Audry Jones 7-11-1905, Sara Cine 
7-1-1914 were not able to attend the 
party, but Veda Mahaffey 7-22-1924; 
Cara Annie Ferris 9-11-1902. and

CLAYTON FI 
Boy Fonts

Richard Groves 7-8-1891 were all 
present.

Everyone present was served cake, 
ice cream, and lemonade punch. 
We sang Happy Birthday and made 
wishes for all the honored ones, Bro. 
Pinion led us in prayer thanking God 
for their long lines, and for God’s 
future care of us all.

June birthdays were Eula Joiner 
6-12-1903, Archer McMurtry 6-28- 
18%. Beulah Carlile 6-12-1903,. 
These were remembered too.

VEDA M AHAFFEY i

The most difficult tongue- 
twister is believed to be “The 
sixth sick sheik’s sixth 
sheep's sick.”

Wo wooM liko to thank all tho 

helped In making ear 1986 July 

Celebration a big

b

ASSOCIATION

We started our transportation 
program on Tuesday. July 1, 1986. 
The purpose of this program is to 
pick up on Tuesday and Thursday, 
come to the Center to eat lunch 
and visit, go to the post office before 
you go home. To date we have not 
had many to respond. For those of 
you that need transportation, please 
call the Senior Citizens Center. 874- 
2665, for more information.

ine Dance Group had a super 
crowd Monday, July 7th. Only a fair 
crowd on Tuesday, July 8th. We ate 
looking for a big crowd at the third 
Tuesday live band dance on July 
15th.

ADAMS DAY CAKE 

819Gorst
874-3227 Business Hours 

874-3283 Nights A  Weekends

NEW OPENING HOURS

6:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
Monday • Friday 
18 Months A  Up 

Pre-School Classes

Special Sommer Programs 
For School Age Children

DROP-INS WELCOME

The Board of Directors met in 
regular session on Wednesday, July 
9th. The six members present heard 
the sad news from director Jean 
Baten that Federal Funds have been 
cut by 28.36 percent. In order to 
keep our programs going we are 
going to need the help o f every senior 
person. We welcome your sug
gestions and will be talking about 
ways to live with these cuts and keep 
our Center open and active.

Our musical jam session Friday, 
July 11th was a good one. Musicians 
were Hugh Neuhaus, Jack Davidson, 
Fred Fortenberry, J.B. Yates, For
rest Denton, Creed Smith, Jerry 
Chambliss.. O.C. Edwards. Truett 
Behrens, Lucille Smith, Ray Ander
son and I didn’t feel too good, so I 
just listened. Thirty-one other folks 
helped me listen to some really good 
music.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
July 17-23

Thnaday-Exercise 11 a.m., game 
night 6 p.m.
Fktday-Exercise 11 a.m., musical jam 
session 7 p.m.
Mooday-Exercise 11 a.m., dance

806-874-3770

practice 7-9 p.m.
Taaadoy-Exercise 11 a.m.
WadMsAqr-Exerciae 11 a.m., nutri
tion program 12 noon, arts A  crafts 1 
P i

Jn|y 17-23
y-Fried fish, whole kemal

________  cabbage and
pineapple salad, chocolate pudding 
with marshmallows, bread, milk, tea, 
coffee.
Fktday-Oven fried chicken, cream 
potatoes, with gravy, buttered beets, 
tom.atloes and onions on lettuce, 
apple crisp, hot rolls, milk, tea. 
conee.
Manday-Salisbury steak, fried okra, 
cream corn, beet salad, egg custard, 
dinner rolls, milk, tea, coffee. 
Tnaeday-Roast beef with natural 
gravy, mashed potatoes, green  
beans, spinach salad, apricot cob
bler, dinner tolls, milk, tea, coffee. 
Wedfcoaday-Hamburger steak with 
brown gravy, parsley potatoes, green 
limas, tossed salad, peaches, dinner 
tolls, milk, tea, coffee.

806-874-2178

FAYLON WATSON and URKV WATSON
CUSTOM FARMING 

HAY BALING

25% to 60%
OFF

■ Men's,
Women's 

& Children's

remaining
clothing 

and footwear

GREENE DRY GOODS
Clarendon

PROPERTY VALUE HEARINGS 

Set for Friday July 18,1986

Any property owner who believes their appraised value is 
above market value or above the appraised value of similar 
property should contact the Donley Appraisal District Office 
in the Court HouseAnnex before July 18, 1986. If the 
difference of opinion can not be resolved, the next step is to 
protest to the Donley Appraisal Review Board, Friday July 18, 
1986 (Your protest must be in writing before your).

Charles So Relle, Chief Appraiser
28-2tc



Class of 1966 holds
reunion

The Class o f 1966 held their twenty 
year reunion on July 5. 1966. Class
mates, spouses, children, parents, 
teachers, and friends met at the 
school cafeteria from 9:30 to noon for 
coffee and lots o f visiting. We then 
went to Melinda Moore McAnear’s 
home for more reminiscing and 
dinner. After dinner, prizes were 
presented for least changed, Ruby 
Gillian Amparano and Henry Her- 
mesmeyer; most changed, Dana 
Gibson Thrasher and Ray Pinkerton; 
most gray. Linda Hill Roberson and 
Richard Thom berry; traveled the 
farthest, Frankie Waldron Arm
strong; winners o f the 1966 tnvia

contest. Sue Hill Pinkerton and Steve 
Stewart.

Those classmates attending the 
reunion were Kelsey Banister, Beth 
Bourland Holtz, Janice Easterling 
Knorpp, Helen Elliott West, Toza 
Estes Nelson. Cheryl Fedric Sanders. 
Roger Finch, Gaylen Frederiksen, 
Dana Gibson Thrasher, Ruby Gillian 
Amparano, Judy Greene McMillen, 
Shirley Hearn Thomas, Don Helton, 
Henry Hennesmeyer, Linda Hill 
Roberson. Sue Hill Pinkerton, Ray 
Pinkerton, Dwayne Lamberson, 
Wayne Leathers, Sandra Longan, 
Marsha Maxey Kirk, Linda McCrary 
Smith, Melinda Moore McAnear,

Ik s

David Mooring, Emily Neece Bobo. 
Leane Risley Thorn berry, Richard 
Thornbeny, Sherry Shaw Moore, 
Cindi Smith Calhoun, Nelda Stepp 
Savage, Steve Stewart, Frankie 
Waldron Armstrong, and Annis 
Windom Stavenhagen.

Students receive 
degrees from 
Texas Tech

More than 1,700 students at Texas 
Tech University received degrees in 
commencement exercises at the con
clusion o f the 1966 spring semester.

Degree recipients with the degrees 
they earned included two residents o f 
Clarendon: Don Hillis, bachelor o f 
science in agricultural economics, 
and Raymond Spencer Hayes, , 
bachelor o f business administration 
in finance/real estate.

• 17, 1966

Editor,
I would like to encourage all 

members of our community to attend 
the T.I.A. concert at Clarendon 
College. This concert is a worthwhile 
fam ily entertainment program. 
Tickets will be available at the door 
or at the Chamber Office.

Patricia Leffew 
Chamber Manager

Dear Editor:
I want to take this opportunity to 

say thanks to all the citizens of 
Clarendon and Donley County for a 
very friendly reception on the 4th of 
July.

I want everyone to know that

celebrations, and I always put it high 
on my 4th o f July events.

Thanks for allowing me to share 
part o f our nation’s birthday party 
with you.

Sincerely, 
Beau Boulter

LOCAL
Those helping Rex and Judy 

Anderson o f Clarendon and Quitaque 
celebrate the 4th o f July and Texas 
Sesquicentennial Parade were 
special guests, U.S. Congressman 
Beau Boulter o f Washington D.C. 
and Amarillo and his aide and 
Amarillo headquarters manager, 
Ernie HoudasheD. Other out o f town 
visitors enjoying the festivities were 
Judy’s cousin, Jim Adkins, from 
Portland. Oregon, Dr. Keith Dish- 
man o f Dallas and his sister, Jo 
Adams o f Singapore, Mrs. Ellen 
Lawrence and Justin o f Amarillo,

Dean, Joyce and Wesley Percival of 
Longview, Mr. and Mrs. Don Jones 
o f Amarillo, Bill C. Pittman of 
Austin, Keith and Mona Pittman of 
Amarillo, Jeanie Johnson of Dim- 
mitt, Bill and Jaci Garner, Sky and 
Brandi o f Springlake-Earth, Tandy 
Lawlis o f Abilene and friends, 
George Geldad and Vickie Mackey of 
Fort Worth, Richard. Leane and 
Sethe Thorn berry o f Lubbock, Steve. 
Christine, Seth and Tiffany of Ed
mond, Oklahoma, and Rhonda Fox of 
Amarillo. Clarendon visitors were 

iCarl and Roberta Pittman, Michael 
"Sanders, Chauncey and Ann Horn- 
mel. Gene and Doris White, Janice 
Knorpp, Cinda Courtney, Trey and 
Liza, Elmer and Edna Dish man, 
Jenks Boston, Corky Garner, Janie 
Fich, Mary Kay Mills and June 
Topper.

Reserve the right to limit quantity. i net ezactly as I

BKoiiSrSNTBI
Items Not As Illustrated 
No Sale To Dealers Or Retailers 
Reserve The Right To Limit Quaatltles

DOUBLE YOUR FOOD SAVINGS 
® Monday, Tuesday, A Wednesday

A ll Manufacturer's cavpana W c end — dar en ringing 
and free  ceepees wM  he red eem ed ter S S S BU  VAMPS 
Monday, Teeedey and W adeeedey Only ( Severn va lv e  at 
eupon cannot sacoed  the va lv e  a f the Item j .  One cevpea 

P *r Mem a lease Seuhls «s oases ast need aa iak m r m d

Calif

OBANOIS

Lb

#eeeees#s»ee#ee#ee#e#eeeee#eeeeeeese#e##eeeeeeeee#e#eee##e##eeee##e#«ess»eeee#e#eeeeeeeese#seeeeessee#ei

Yellow

ONION
Hawaiian

PINIAPPLE 7 9 *  AVOCADOS
Bordon’s

y o g u r t  •».
Borden’s 8 Oz

SOUR CRI AM

Shedd’s Spread 

Country Crock

OLIO
16 Oz

3 / $l
Bordon’s Hi Pro

MILK
‘/a Gal

B o rd e n 's  Okuaeno* u it f in s u r e a c f  m

CHOCOLATI MILK 0 9

White Cloud Bathroom

TISSUE
Bounty Lg Roll

TOWSLS
4 Roll

i ....................
Lipton Instant

TEA
Lipton 24 Ct

TEA BAGS
Merico Toaster 11 Oz

Upton

60 Watt 4 Pak

LIGHT BULBS
#>#*S ssese «essssss• • » • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • " • • • • • • * • * • * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * '

Whole Smoked

PICNICS
Boneless

ARM ROAST
Boneless

CHUCK STSAK
Boneless

STEWING MEAT
TV Brand Sliced £  _  jm _

BACGN 91V
Fresh Sliced

BSIFLIVIR 5 7 !
TV Sliced 8 Oz Pkg

AMERICAN SINGLES

PASTRIES 2 / * 1 o o ^ m
Kraft Squeeze Btl 15 Oz *

m a y o n n a is i9 3 *
Nabisco 12 Oz

VANILLA WAFERS
W olf 10 Oz f V J L #

NOT d o g  sa u c e  2 / 7 9

NNA SAUSAGE J / 9 9

VN J j - J j

$ | 37

Fresh

$1 «T
■  Lb

$ 1 3 7
Lb

GROUND

Lb

$157
Lb

Boneless

CHUCK ROAST

—---- --
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Sheri H al,
BEST COTTON GARMENTS: 
Kimberly Altm aa, Intermediate,

4-H Fashion 
Show results

SENIOESi 
Sandy Pafm

Christina Leathers,

The 1986 Donley County 4-H 
Fashion Show was held Sunday, June 
1, at 5:30 p.m., at the Clarendon 
College Hamed Sistes Fine Arts 
Center Auditorium.

The following participants each 
received blue ribbons: Pre-Junior • 
Rachel Woodard - Casual Daywear; 
Haley Hamilton - Dressy Daywear; 
Beth Barbee • Casual Daywear; 
Junior - *Mandy Floyd - Sportswear; 
Amanda Ward - Casual Daywear; 
Julie Altman • Casual Daywear; 
Jennifer Simpson - Sportswear; 
•Sheri Hall - Casual Daywear; 
•Megan Williams - Speciality Wear; 
Kimberly Altman - Dressy Daywear; 
Mandy Sliger - Sportswear; •Eliza
beth McAnear - Dressy Daywear; 
Intermediates: Bridget Bland -
Casual Daywear; *Katrina Leathers • 
Dressy Daywear; Minde Hollar - 
Speciality Wear; *Suzette Henson - 
Casual Daywear; *Brandy Vargas - 
Sportswear; Seniors: *Sandy

JUNlORSt

Visit the Historic

507 West Fifth 
Open

arday and Sum
2 p.m.-6 p.m.

Adults: $3.50 CUbhun $2.00

Floyd.

IN S U R A N C E  FO R  E V E R Y O N E

id >1

SL223I

I S

Get complete coverage for life, health, auto, 
home at better rates.
Check out your present insurance, see if it 
measures up to our protection offer.

Discounts
Knorpps Insurance 25%
Brand X 0 - 15%

Call us anytime for complete coverage information.

®NORPP
r  Insurance Agency, Jnc.

Clarendon, Texas

ROOKIE OP THE YEAR:

PROJECT RECORDS:

Pafume - Sportswear; and •Christina 
Leathers - Specialty Wear. (•  
denotes first place winners who 
represented Donley County at the 
District I 4-H Fashion Show in 
Canyon on the WTSU campus on

July I, 1986. They each received a 
first place plaque and a $10 gift 
certificate for fabric from Denise’s 
Cloth Shop).

The first year clothing project 
member that demonstrated the most 
ability, desire and willingness to 
learn was presented the Rookie o f the 
Year Award. Suzette Henson re
ceived this honor, and a sewing 
basket full o f sewing notions.

The three best models were: 
Junior - Sheri Hall; Intermediate - 
Minde Hollar; and Senior - Sandy 
Pafume. They each received a $10 
gift certificate from The Nook.

The three best cotton garments 
were: Junior • Kimberly Altman; 
Intermediate • Bridget Bland; and 
Senior - Sandy Pafume. They each 
received a fashion square and thread 
clipers donated by Denise’s Goth 
Shop.

The three best project records 
were: Junior - Amanda Ward;
Intermediate - Minde Hollar; and 
Senior • Christine Leathers. They 
each received a $10 gift certificate for 
fabric from Denise’s Cloth Shop.

Judges for the fashion show were 
Mary Lou Souder and Phyllis Ford o f 
Wellington.

A  big 4-H thank you to the 
following Donley County 4-H Cloth
ing Project leaders: Allene Leather, 
Suzy Hall, Bobbie Floyd, Dixie 
Ward, and Jackie Sanders.

Congratulations to all fashion show 
participants. You did a great job!

PRE-JUNIORS:

JUNIORS:

INTERMEDIATES: Bridget 
Suzette Henson, Katrina La  
Brandi Vargaa, Minde Hollar.

nBflnnnnnnnnfl

Dr. Dllkny'a Clinic will bn 

clnanri July 2$ • August 10.

________________________ _______________ __________
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DCNISi'S CLOTH SHOP
418 S. Goodnight Clarendon, Texas 79226

One table 
off

asserted
fabrics

price

-

I am now a distributor for WE CARE cosmetics.
Come in for a free facial.
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RichanfGroves 
celebrates 95th birthday

Mr. Richard F. Groves, s resident 
o f the Medical Center, celebrated his 
96th birthday July 8. 1986. He 
previously resided on a farm dose to 
Stinnett for many years. He has 
been a resident here since October 
1985, at which time his precious wife, 
Nora, went home to be with the Lord. 
The wonderful and caring staff at die 
Medical Center have all been so kind 
and Mr. Groves, as well as the 
family, all want to publidy thank

«•<* and every one o f the staff 
members. He received many cards, 
f*U». and presents, all o f which 
helped contribute to such a memor
able occasion. The greatest birthday 
gift he received was the presence of 
many friends and loved ones who 
spent his birthday with him The 
lord has richly blessed Mr. Groves 
with 4 children still living, n  
grandchildren and 23 great-grand
children.

Green Thumb 
helps local 
person return 
to work

People often feel that having 
reached the golden age o f sixty-five 
or older it is time to retire from all 
those long years o f working and relax 
from here on in. However, with 
today’s medical advancements and 
nutrition awareness people are living 
longer which also gives them many 
more years of productive energy, 
experience, and wisdom that can be 
put to use for the benefit o f the 
individual and the community. 
Texas Farmers Union Green Thumb 
believes that there is no real retire
ment age. The ability to work and be 
a productive citizen is still a part o f 
any individual’s sense o f self-worth. 
Those past the age o f 55 or older 
would rather be working than sirring 
at home or just traveling around on 
their retirement funds which for the 
majority o f elderly is very low.

Green Thumb was founded to help 
elderly people over the age o f 55 with 
low income to return to the work 
force. An applicant must be 55 or 
older, meet income guidelines as set 
by the Department o f Labor and 
physically able to work. Green 
Thumb interviews the applicant as to 
their interests and job skills, then a 
worksite is located to suit the

Jnfy 17,19M

individual enrollee. An eligible 
worksite must be for the Green 
Thumb program, a non-profit com
munity service organization which 
can use the extra help from the 
enroOee and has the work available 
in that particular workers skills.

The work is paid by Green Thumb 
for approximately 21 hours a week at 
minimum wage. The day to day 
supervision and work duties are 
assigned by the worksite supervisor. 
Green Thumb enrollees do a variety 
o f jobs: nursing aides, school aides, 
museum aides, day care centers, 
cooks, clerical help, maintenance of 
city parks, weatherization, carpen
try, librarians, city, state, county 
office or various departments, senior 
center, van drivers and many more.

Many organizations which have a 
Green Thumb enrollee are very 
pleased with their worker. They are 
competent, punctual, willing to give 
advice as well as take it. The best 
compliment most workers are given 
by their sponsors is that the worker 
can be left to his job with very little 
supervision and the supervisor does 
not need to worry whether or not the 
job is done right. The know it is. 
Many sponsors will eventually hire 
the Green Thumb on their own 
payroll because o f the good work 
they receive from the worker. This is 
one of the major goals o f the Green 
Thumb program. It is hoped and 
worked for that the enrollee will 
eventually find a better paying job or 
better hours with their host agency or

another employer and so resign from 
Green Thumb. In doing so this 
allows another slot to be opened up 
and for another elderly worker to 
gain the same benefits and a chance 
to find a job also.

This chance to have a better job off 
the Green Thumb program has come 
to Jean McAnear of Clarendon. 
She enrolled on the Green Thumb 
program in April and was placed to 
work at the Donley County Medical 
Center for extra help in the kitchen. 
She has done such a fine job that 
Billy Ray Johnston of the Center has 
hired her to continue at a higher rate 
o f pay. Lenora Karnes also a Green 
Thumb enrollee for two months, has 
been hired by the Medical Center. 
They are “ two fine assets to the 
center’ * stated Billy Ray.

Jean McAnear is the third child of 
William and Mildred (Green) Nelson. 
She grew up working on her dad’ s 
farm near Floydada with her two 
sisters and a brother. After graduat
ing from high school, she attended 
Leepers Business School in Plain- 
view. After about a year as an office 
worker at the Phillips plant in 
Borger, she returned to Plainview 
where she met her husband Fed 
McAnear in 1947. They have four 
children • two boys and two girls, and 
now four grandchildren.

For the most part of their lives, the 
McAnears lived in North Dakota 
where fed worked in the drilling and 
production business o f Hunt Oil

Company. Jean worked at many 
places doing mostly office jobs and 
restaurants. She says she enjoys 
working. It is necessary for oneself. 
I like to work because it is an outlet 
from home and a chance to be with 
other people and meet more 
friends. She says that she feels this 
particularly after Fed retired 
they moved back to Clarendon < 
his family lives and the children \ 
grown and moved out on their own.

Before joining Green Thumb, 
J^an was the credit manager at

Jxas Saddlery in Clarendon. She 
joyed the work very much. She 

had even taken a computer course, 
mostly an introductory course, to 
improve her office and bookkeeping

skills. Some time later, after the 
Saddlery had to cut back, she learned 
of Green Thumb and applied. Jean is 
very appreciative o f Green Thumb 
because it helps others get back into 
circulation of working again, like it 
did for me. Without Green Thumb 1 
may not have gotten this job here at 
the Center which I like very much."

Although Jean is in the younger 
age category of Green Thumb en
rollees, her attitude toward work is 
typical. Work because it makes one 
feel worthwhile and of course, it does 
help financially. To any employer 
looking for a fantastic worker, hire an 
older worker. Remember, “ Ability is 
Ageless.’ ’

Astrtota - Martin News!
by Naomi Green

Lily Knox was in Oklahoma City 
for the Fourth o f July at Rev. Frank 
Braugh and Christine Braugh’s home 
for a reunion o f the Knox girls. 
Charline was there from Washington 
State and Billy Jean from Dallas.

LaRue Pittman o f Amarillo and 
Louise Shadle o f Clarendon flew to 
Globe, Arizona to attend the funeral 
of a relative. Bill Voyt. Che stayed 
with Tom. •

Terry and Dusty Tittle returned 
home to Canyon with the roofing job 
at Buster’ s not quite finished. They 
had some real heat and winds to work 
around.

Bud Brown o f Groom will be 
buried Wednesday at the Baptist 
Church at Groom at 10:30 a.m. Our 
sympathy is extended to the family.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Anderson of 
Dublin, Texas and Mr. and Mrs. 
Btmie Smith and Stephanie, Mr. and 
Mrs. Doyle Brazille, Roberta and 
Jamie Kime and Angle Gable all o f 
Amarillo and Mr. and Ms. Rudy 
Partain, Ricky and Roddy o f Pan
handle were guests at suppertime at 
the Robert Partain home. The family 
had gathered for the weekend to 
celebrate the 81st birthday of twin 
sisters Mrs. Aubry Anderson and 
Mrs. Audry Jones o f the Medical 
Center Nursing Home. The party 
was at the Nursing Home. Doyer 
'Joiner was a local guest.

The Green family reunion was held 
at Greenbelt Lake Sunday. Patricia. 
Jerome, Elena and Jennifer Doerrie 
of Booker flew enroute to Weather
ford, Okla. where the girls will both 
attend a band camp this week. 
Margaret, Ben and Morris Green 
came from Montrose, Colo. Lori, 
Robin and Rodney came from Ama
rillo. Pauline and Matthew came 
from Lubbock, and Joe Green came 
from Canyon. Frankie and Billy Jack 
attended from Umbarger. Sherry 
Bezner, JoAnn and Bryan, LeAnn 
and Cynthia attended from Union 
City, Okla. and Terry, Kelories, 
Denna and Jodie came from Lamesa. 
Charlotte Payne and Beth Watts and 
"Hoss”  came from Fritch. Local 
Greens were David, Clint and Lind
say along with Katherine as soon as 
she returned from the wedding in 
Corpus Christi, H.A. and Naomi and 
Larry and Jason. Steve Haire and 
Adam of Pampa were also guests. 
High winds and beat did not dampen 
the enthusiasm for water, fun and 
food.

Joe Green of Canyon and a great 
grandson who won first in the best 
built wood care at the derby Saturday 
and he was second fastest car. 
Clint Hester is the grandson of Billy 
Jack and Frankie Green and the son 
o f Sue Hester o f Amarillo.

Mary and Christel Green attended 
the Quivera Council Girl Scout Board 
Meeting and swimming party for the 
girls at Camp Cibola Friday night.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Grimland of 
Amarillo and their granddaughter 
Amy had breakfast with Warren and 
Ruby Jewel Hardin enroute to visit 
with Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dingier 
Tuesday.

Glass Reg. 99 Reg. 99c

Baby Bottles
Russ Bertie Childrens Reg. $11.00

Pajama Bags
Mickey Mouse Head Reg. 59c

Balloons
$6.25 - $10.00 Values- aiu.uu values ■  m

All Model Cars%  rnici
16 or 20 Lb Reg. $2.79 or $2.99 «  /

Typing Paper PRICB

Barboquo Matches
Yx

QarriU Little Golden Books
%

All Windmill
Ladies Only Calcium Plus 
Vitamin C Vitamin E Papaya Enzyme

d(li ■•l| v j

Key Chains V2 PRICI
Vitamins

V2 PRICE
Reg. $2.29

Reg. $9.95 _

Camper Pad 5U  PRICI
Reg. $15.00 - $40 Values

All Wall Clecka 1/2  PRICI

Many Sizes $3.00 to $5.00 Values «  *

Stationary /2 p r i c e  J
$6.50 tp $20.00

Hanging Mobiles

Sunglasses
Yx

Spray Nozzels

pravel 10 Pack Pocket Size Reg. 59c

Tissues ̂  p r ic e

Yx

Rain Dance Liquid

Car W ax PRICE

Wicker Baskets
%

BIVINS PHARMACY
The official name of tlia 
Statue of Liborty i» ’ Lib
erty Enlightening the 
World ’

Bivees Two Registered

ran BiLivnv
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Watt’s Happening in Hedley
b y  p e g g y  W a n

Art he 11 and Velva Gibson spent 
some time last week with her father, 
Walter Johnson. He spent a night in 
Hall County Hospital, but wasn’t 
seriously ill. The doctor told him he 
had arthritis. Don’t we all.

My niece, Lisa Mullins of Amarillo 
visited during the weekend. She 
went camping with Leon and Linda. 
They made it into a sort o f cousin’s 
party. They were joined by Langly of 
course, Su-San, Bill, Steve, and 
Danny Mullins. Tony and Tommy 
Clendennen of Amarillo also joined 
them. They spent Friday and 
Saturday nights at Lake McClelland. 
We visited with Lisa at Mother’s 
house Sunday afternoon. She came 
down to the house with Fred and Guy 
to see our horses. There might be a 
teenaged girl somewhere in the 
world who giggles more than she 
does, but I haven't met her yet.

Kay Miller and Sidney Ketchum of 
Amarillo visited her parents. Roy 
and Juanita Brown last week. They 
also visited with Roy Jr. and Sue 
Brown. Susan and Cindy and Helen 
Crump, Karen and Kim.

Inez Bland is home recuperating 
from recent multiple by-pass surgery 
in High Plains Baptist Hospital in 
Amarillo. Her daughters, Phyllis 
Black of Red River, New Mexico and 
Shirley Hutcherson of Queen Creek, 
Arizona came to be with Travis while 
she was in the hospital.

Etta Mae Cherry went to Amarillo 
to the doctor last week. Her 
granddaughter, Teressa Carter, 
Katheryn and Sarah from Canyon 
came and took her to the doctor. 
She spent two nights with the Carters 
then went to Amarillo to Lynn and 
Ginnie Cherry’s home. They brought 
her home Friday. Royce and Sis 
Crisler of Midland visited with her 
Sunday.

Pick Cox went to the doctor for a 
check-up Tuesday and got such a 
good report that he returned to 
Stinnett to go back to work. Laqueta 
and Mrs. Amelia Holly went with 
him to spend a few days but had to 
return early. A tornado blew the roof 
off their barn. It also damaged the 
barn and well house o f Bob and 
Dolores Hodge. I understand Bob 
was surprised when he started home 
and discovered his barn roof scat
tered across the highway. Several 
people had wind damage, but the 
Coxes and Hodges faired the worse. 
Part o f the roof was blown loose on 
our bam. Fred was able to repair it 
without too much trouble. I per
sonally thought we were going to 
wash away. We got about 3*/> inches 
of rain in about an hour. Every water 
gap we owned went out. The road 
was washed around pretty bad, too, 
but Kenneth and T. got it put back in 
shape Friday.

Gene Howell, Billy and Mechelle 
of Dallas visited with her mother, 
Mrs. Gladys Howell during the 
weekend.

Ruth Davidson of Amarillo visited 
with her brother. Woodrow and Ora 
Pearl Farris Sunday. She came down 
with their grandson Shane Farris.

S.J. Jr. and Kevin Johnson spent 
several days last week in Amarillo 
with Roger and T.A. Reynolds. Gail 
has decided they’ve taken their last 
vacation alone.

Lora Chate of Plainview is visiting 
with her sister-in-law, Mrs. Nora 
Hartwell. I hope Mrs. Hartwell 
doesn’t work her to pieces. She told 
me she intended to can peas, beans, 
squash, and anything else she could 
find to can. Charles and Opal Perez 
of Amarillo visited with them Sun
day.

Beulah Hall went to Childress with 
her son, Gene Sanders, o f Amarillo 
to visit with her granddaughters. 
Dale and Renee Young, and J.C. and 
Lisa Sanders last week. It doesn’t 
seem possible Renee is old enough to 
be married with a 2 year old child.
I guess she is, though. My daughter 
is old enough to be married, if she’d 
just do so.

Sis and Kendra Martin both had 
birthdays last week. Kendra was S 
years old. She told her mother that a 
pair o f shoes which had been too big 
the day before, now fit. Matt and 
Kendra brought me 2 beautiful rocks 
from the nver in tne mountains. 
Marty and Sis and the little ones 
spent two nights at Red River. 
Matt invited me to go with him.

Faye Naylor went to Amarillo 
Wednesday and took Tara home. 
Geneva and Roberta Dowell the 6th 
anniversary of The Cakery with a 
party at the Country Square Dinner 
Theater. They enjoyed Patrick 
Wayne and Marisa Wayne in Alone 
Together. She returned home Satur
day and brought Jamie with her.

Sam and Flora Sanders and part of 
their family vacationed in Arizona 
recently. James Edward and Timber 
Lee Potts and James Lee an*' Nancy 
Woodard, Rachel and Christina were 
joined by Terry and Delores Simp
son, Jody and Deena of Snyder, 
Charlie and Betty McGuire and 
Michael of Amarillo for the trip.

racy Sanders met tnem in Arizona. 
Sam told me he enjoyed the trip, but 
the next time he was going to stay 
closer to home.

Bladrie and Shirley Johnson are 
home after spending a few days in 
Red River. Rex Christie minded 
Hedley while Blackie was gone. I 
guess he took pretty good care o f the 
town, nothing seemed to be changed 
when Blackie got back.

T.E. and Faye Naylor visited their 
Garendon children Sunday. They 
spoiled Jared for Texas and Linda. 
You know how these grandparents 
are. No grandbaby is immune from 
spoiling.

Suzy Mills and Jordan and Keith 
and Cindy Henderson and Kerri of 
Childress visited their grandmother, 
Flossie Wood and Jane Sunday.

John and Wendy Cain, Jason and 
Jimmy Don of Amarillo visited with 
their grandparents, Bill and Juanita 
Waddell recently.

Tim and Jody Wigginton, Felicity 
and Joe of Wellington visited with 
her parents. Gyde and Mildred 
Howard Friday night. Mildred’s 
niece. Rich and Mary Roberson, 
Karen, Jake, and Ellen of Panhandle 
visited Sunday.

Walter Johnson attended the 
rodeo at Pampa Saturday. He spent 
the night with Arthell and Velva and 
came nome Sunday.

Marty and Sis Martin are remodel
ing and building on to their house. 
They have new paneling in the living 
area and are adding several new 
rooms. Matt told me he wasn’t going 
to have any stairs, though. He likes 
to come to my house so he can go 
upstairs. Sis is smart not to build 
stairs. There are 19 steps to the top 
of mine, and they can get plenty long 
when you have to climb them 20 or 
more times a day. The next house I 
build it’s not going to have one step) 
Actually, I’m very pleased with my 
house. I like it just the way it is. I 
let the boys do most ot uie stairs 
climbing.

A  young couple from Colorado had 
a blowout on their motorcycle at 
Giles last week. Doug and Jim 
Owens came along and took them to 
the emergency room at the hospital 
and stayed with them until the 
doctor decided they could leave. 
Then Doug and Jim took them and 
their motorcycle to Amarillo where 
they could get it fixed.

1 don’t know about anybody else, 
but I ’ ll be glad when the highway 
between Hedley and Lelia Lake is 
completely repaired. The north lane 
of traffic is narrowed to only one 
lanes of traffic and there are 40 mile 
per hour signs posted all along the 
way. I have not seen a highway 
patrol on the road since it has been 
under construction. Very few ve
hicles travel at 40 miles an hour. 
In fact, if you do, you’re apt to get _

run over. One day last week, there 
was a recreation vehicle ahead of me 
that was going about 40 miles an 
hour. Two pickups and an 18 
wheeler passed us on the right hand 
side, then pulled back so soon, they 
almost hit him. My hair almost 
finished turning white. I wish 
someone would enforce the speed 
limit before' there’s a bad ac
cident.
HEDLEY SENIOR CT1TZBN8 MENU 

Jn)y 21-25
Moaday-Steak, creamed potatoes, 
summer squash, green pea salad, 
roll, oleo, plain cake with fruit

topping, milk, tea, coffee.
Toreday-Oven fried chicken, 
potatoes, cauliflower, creamy slaw, 
roll, oleo, peach cobbler, milk, tea,
coffee.
W sihiasday-Salmon patties, corn, 
okra, tomato slices, corn muffin, 
oleo, melon, milk, tea, coffee. 
Thurwfey-Pork roast, great northern 
beans, spinach, jellied fruit cottage 
cheese salad, corn muffin, oleo, 
pineapple upside-down, milk, tea, 
coffee.
Friday>GouIash, blackeyed peas, 
corn, beets and onion slices, corn 
muffin, oleo, banana pudding, milk, 
tea, coffee.

What happens to DWI offenders in 
other countries?

Australia: The names of the 
drivers are sent to the local news
papers and are printed under the 
heading - He’s Drunk St In Jail.

Malaya: the driver is jailed; if he's 
married, his wife is jailed, too.

Turkey: Drunk drivers are taken 
20 miles from town by the police and 
forced to walk back under the escort 
of police.

England: One year suspension 
and S250 fine and jail for one year.

Norway: Three weeks in jail at 
hard labor; one year loss of license. 
Second offense within five years, 
license is revoked for life.

France: Three-year loss of license, 
one year in jail and 81,000 fine.

Bulgaria: A second conviction
results in execution.

El Salvador: Your first offense is 
your last I Execution by firing
squadI

Support sought on mail 
order taxes

Rarely does a government revenue 
measure come along that is both god 
for business and good for govern
ment.

But, 1 firmly believe that we have 
just such a rarity in H.R. 5021, 
federal legislation proposed by U.S. 
Representative Jack Brooks o f Beau
mont, to require the big national 
mail-order operations to collect and 
remit state sales taxes," said Bob 
Bullock, Comptroller o f Public Ac
counts.

Texans spend more than $3 billion 
a year on mail-order goods-from 
catalog sales to the TV ads with their 
toll-free "800”  numbers.

We are losing 8100 million a year 
on mail-order goods. All other states 
are losing, too.

And, your hometown merchants 
are losing. They are paying taxes at 
home, taxes to the state-and trying 
to compete with an out-of-state firm, 
that starts off with a five percent 
unfair advantage.

"Congress will not act on Rep. 
Brooks’ bill unless there is a lot of 
hometown support, and, frankly, I

Notice

want you to help me drum up that 
sjpport," stated Bullock.

There’s a lot o f talk in Texas now 
about broadening our tax base. 
Bullock suggest that mail-order 
goods is the place to start. Simply, 
8100 million a year is a lot o f money 
for your state-and, 83 billion a year 
in sales is a lot o f competition for 
your merchants.

/=

HARGRAVE'S
LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING 

OF CHILDRESS
ANNOUNCES A PICK UP STATION 

AT
THE NOOK 

PICK UP & DELIVERY 
MONDAY AND THURSDAY 

SANITONE DRY CLEANING
FULL SERVICE LAUNDRY

SHIRTS. PANTS FLATWORK AND 
FLUFF DRY

I PROFESSIONAL ALTERATIONS DEPT.

gLRURLISON1 
M E M O R IA L

July 85-26-27
Flomo*, Texas

111
Farm Road2009

ALL R R OCIIOS OO TO  RNRLBSON SCHOLARSHIP FUND
CLARENDON COLLIDE RANCH 
M A N A O IM IN T  PROGRAM

FOR A  LIMITED TIME I5.9 %  30 month GMAC Financing on Chevrolet Celebrities —  3 in stock

6.9 % 36 month GMAC Financing on all new cars 6 most light duty trucks

48 month financing available at slightly higher rates. Dealer contribution to the finance rate 
may affect the final negotiated price.

»« BEYER’S CHOICE FM ANCINS Ff

Logical alternative to conventional financing or leasing

* AVAILABLE ONLY at AL0ERS0M CHEVROLET
A M ..TN E I CKVRM JT KALES! K M  <M#SC T .  .A .T K .A T I  AS M  JM Y 1„ .

ALDERS0N CHEVROLET, INC.
3rd A Sully Clarendon, Texas

a
Phone 874-3511
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Classified ad rates are *3.50 for 15 
words or less. 10 cents per word over 
15 words. Card of thanks, average 
length, is $4.00. Subscription rate in 
Donley County is $11.00 plus 56c tax 
yearly. Subscriptions for out of 
Donley County is *14.00 plus 72c tax 
yearly. Out o f state subscriptions are 
$14.00 yearly. Six month subscrip
tions are $6.50 plus 33c tax. Three 
month subscriptions are $5.00 plus 
26c tax. Display ads on request.

A $1 charge will be added if 
statements are sent on c la r ified ads. 
If you want your classified ad 
blocked, there will be an 
$1 charge on the first ad.

KftT GARAGE
323 S.1

<74-3446
26-tfc

MEMPHIS SINGER 
SEWING MACHINE 
SALES ft SE1VICE 

Fort

I am Ini

W E NOW  HAVE I 
machine at JAW  I

34-tfc
CLARENDON LODGE 4700AF/AM

8i00 p.i
1st

BOy Ray
i, W .L .

Secretary' 
dal7r00 p.i

AL MORRAH SHRINE CLUB
11st Teesday, 

A, First Bank A  Treat 
Room, 7i30 p.m. The 
every 3rd Monday, 7t30

Billy Ray
H.H. Rodgers, Vlee-I

CLARENDON CABLE TV 
“There’a Mese la Seeen C alls TVT 

Phone 874-2522
2 WGN • Movies, Sports
3 WTBS - Movies, Sports
4 NBC - Amarillo Network
5 ESPN - Sports
6 PTL • Religious •
7 KFDA • Amarillo Network 
S ACTS - Baptist Network
•  CNN - News
16 CBS • Amarillo Network
11 CBN - Movies and Religion
12 PBS - Oklahoma
13 • Weather

FOR SALE
Hooaes In Oarendea, Hadley and 
Howard wick. Call so, wo need
Usings <74-2533.

SANDERS REAL ESTATE 
720 S. McClelland 

<74-2533

FOR SALEi 3 bedroom. 2 bath, all 
electric brick home, cellar and two 
out buildings. Howard wick area. 
Also 1 lot on Hwy 70 North. 
First Bank A  Trust 806-874-3556. 
Contact Jim Garland.

V fc
DONNA’S ALL BREED 

DOG GROOMING 
248-3691 GROOM, TEXAS

FOR RENTi 2 bedroom mobile home, 
furnished or unfurnished, in 
Howard wick, to responsible family. 
Deposit required. Call 874-3934 after 
4:00 p.m. weekdays anytime Satur
day or Sunday.

IfW fr
FOR SALE) 1 complete windmill, 12 
foot, aermotor wheel, steel tower, 2 
inch pipe, few iron sucker rods. 
Call 806-874-2382 or 874-3607.

22-tfc
FOR RENT: 3 bedroom home, un
furnished. newly remodeled inside. 
Large living room. Call 874-3272 or 
874-2777 after 7 p.m. 21-tfc

LAWN MOWING,
Scott Edwards, 874-2762.

WHY PAY RENTI

23-tie

by phone 886-381-1352, cnl cal 
ALLIANCE HOMES INC.

BEST INVENTION 
SINCE

THE WHEEL!

TAKE UP PAYMENTS
on a 2 and 3 bedroom home. Qualify 
by phone. CaO collect 806-381-1352. 

ALLIANCE HOMES INC.
27-tfc

FAMILY AFFAIR
It’ ll Do Motel, good location, great 
business for enterprising family, 
near lake, wonderful community. 
Stop and see. CaO Dorothy Puckett, 
Century 21 Able. Amarillo, TX 
806-376-6575.

26-4tc

ROOFING A
GENERAL CONTRACTING 

Milton David. All types shingles. 
Free estimates. 856-2181.

26- 4tp

GOVERNMENT HOUSING • from 
$1.00, you repair. Also, deliquent 
tax properties and foreclosure 
properties. For info., call (refund
able) 1-315-736-1610, Ext. 593.

27- 3tp

BIBLE HOLY GHOST SERVICES 
every Sunday morning 9:45 a.m., 
evening services 7 p.m., Wednesday 
night services 7 p.m., home prayer 
meetings. Feel Welcome. Inde
pendent. Patching Memorial Club 
House, between 6th and 7th Koogle 
St.

28- 2tp

IF YOU HAVE 1,808 Is 2,088 acres of 
cultivated land and are facing fore
closure, 1 may be able to help. 
Call me at 817-354-4486, if no answer 
806-795-6743.

28-2tc
PIANO FOR SALE 

1 Wanted: Responsible party to
assume small monthly payments on 
piano. See locally. Call credit 
manager 1-800-447-4266.

28-3tp

REPOSSESSED HOMES from Gov’t 
from  1:00 plus repairs/taxes. 
Throughout TX/Nationwide! Also 
tax properties. 216-453-3000 Ext. 
H3130.

28- 2tp
MAGIC W AND CARPET 
CLEANING COMPANY 

Stace 1971

cateii-Gvard ap|dlfntnia 
Far a free estimate call 874-2416.

12-tic
FOR SALEi Shopsmith Mart V, like 
new, with band saw, lathe, drill 
press, and table saw. Call 874-3110 
after 6:00 p.m.

25-tfc
W ANTED! Mature, dependable 
woman to care for 3 children. Must 
have own transportation and good 
references. Call 874-2771 after 6 
p.m.

29- 3tp

HOUSE FOR SALE: 1981 mobile 
home, 2 bedroom, 2 bath, excellent 
condition. Call Mart Bivens in 
Groom. 248-5581.248-2771.

29-2tc
FOR SALEi 1978 Chevy Caprice 
Classic, really nice, $1895. See at 
Clarendon Tradin Post, days 
874-5018, nights 874-3370.

29-ltp
FOR SALEi 1976 Toyoga mini 
motorhome, 23 foot, roof air, power 
plant, really nice, $8,500. See at 
Clarendon Tradin Post, days 874- 
5018, nights 874-3370.

29-ltp

LET ME DO YOUR baktog far yaw. 
C al Nancy 874-2118.

AIRLINE JOBS $17,800 to $68,500/ 
year, now hiring. Call Job Line
3535 Ext. A-6612. For info. 24 
hours.

29-3tp

OWN YOUR OWN jean-sportswear, 
ladies apparel, childrens/maternity, 
large sizes, petite, dancewear, ac
cessories or bridal shop. Jordache, 
Chic, Lee, Levi, Izod, Gitano, Guess, 
Calvin Klein, Sergio Valente, Evan 
Picone, Liz Claiborne, Members 
Only, Gasoline, Healthtex over 1000 
others. $14,300 to $25,900 inventory, 
training, fixtures, grand opening etc. 
Can open 15 days. Mr. Keenan (305) 
3639.

29-ltp

HOUSE FOR SALEi Two-story brick 
house, newly remodeled with 4 bed
rooms, 2 baths. Furnished garage 
apartment. Good location! For 
appointment call Darlene Spier 874- 
2383 after 5:00 p.m. or J.H. Spier 
874-3336.

29-tfc

USTS DO DOLLS!
Classes starting soon to make 
ceramic dolls. C a l 874-5006 or 
874-5104.

29-2tp
FOR SALEi Vegetables are begin
ning to be picked at Ben Burrows 
874-2005.

29-3tp

I WILL NOT BE responsible for 
anyone’s debts but my own.

Dorothy Harris 
Hedley, Texas 

29-ltp
FOR SALEi 2 20’ ’ girls bikes. 1 26”  
girls 3-speed bike, $10.00 each. 
Andrea or Kelly Edwards, 719 W. 
6th.

29-ltp
CUSTOM SWATHING A  

HAY BALING
Contact Don or Ricky Springer 
856-3141.

29-tfc
FOR SALEi Extra nice 1978 Chev
rolet pickup, Michelin tires, loaded. 
Contact Don Springer 856-3141.

29-tfc
FOR SALEi 1971 Ford Galaxy 500, 
excellent condition, new tires, new 
battery $1250. See at Mays 66. 
874-3202.

29-2tp

THANK YOU
It is such a comfort to receive 

loving care from friends. Thank you 
for your prayers and concern during 
the illness and loss of our loved one. 
The food, calls, flowers, and cards 
helped our family in a time of need.

Mrs. Carrie Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Parker 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Montijo 
David and Daniel Montijo 

29-ltp

THANKYOU
I would like to thank the people of 

the Calvary Baptist Church and the 
pastor for all the concern that was 
shown for Michelle while she was in 
the hospital. The cards and flowers 
were really appreciated. Also your 
concern for the baby is overwhelm
ing. There’s just one more thing I 
have to say to all o f you fine people: 
Judge not lest ye be judged.

Margie Fricks 
29-ltp

RICKY RATTAN 
Owner/Servtce Tech. $ALE$ A 5IRVICI

R atio* *1.V.
AFTER THE ?\L£, IT'S SERVICE THAT COUNTS

FM -  2 WAY COMMUNICATIONS CABLI TV 
Satellite Service A Seles

OFFICE - HOME BOX 912
»SC6> 874-2522 CLARENDON, TEXAS 79226

FOR SALEi Used sofa 874-3406.
29-ltc

GARAGE SALEi Saturday, July 19, 
9-5 only. Childrens clothes, toys and 
much other. 712 W. 4th.

29-ltp
eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee**###*— e » »

Moving Sale

July 17 A 18 9186

3,C

i on Hwy 70 
874-3314

FOR RENT OR SALEi Lot 21 block 20 
on main street. Contact Claude 
Moore, 874-3812.

29-3to

FOR SALEi 1973 El Camino 454 
engine needs front end wort S500. 
874-2406.

29-ltp
FOR SALEi Maple dining table and 4 
chairs. Also a swag lamp. Call 
874-2037.

29-ltc

McLEAN FEED 
779-3217

BID Bred
779-3215

W .W .Suna
856-3171

CaO Collect
Crown Quality Feed A Seed 
20 percent Breeder Cubee 

[Korn Kake]
NP $158.00 per ton to 22 tea Iota del.

29-2tp

ATTENTIO N ! Have opening 
Clarendon and Howard wick to sell 
Avon products. Full or part time. 
Earn good money, choose hours. 
Must be 18. Call 874-2351 or collect 
259-3376.

29-ltc
FOR SALEi Queen size mattress and 
box springs. Call Hazel Monroe,
874-2075.

29-tfc
FOR RENTi 2 bedroom mobile 
home. Deposit required. Call 
874-2583.

29-ltc

GARAGE SALE: Household items 
and etc. 717 W. 3rd. Wednesday 
thru Sunday.

29-ltp

HURRY! This won’t last long! 
Ladies needed to demonstrate 
“ Christmas Around the World”  
merchandise. Also hostesses (re
ceive $40 worth merchandise free!) 
806-665-6979 - Patti.

29-ltp

FOR SALE - Four bedroom, two bath brick 
home well located in Clarendon. Four car 
garage - utility room • covered patio • large 
fenced yard - swimming pool, almost complete. 
Some owner financing available. JOE T. 
LOVELL, BROKER 874-3556 / 226-3801 or 
874-3811 evenings and week-ends.

iMcVicker'i
K irby

Service
(806)874-3X03

'Repairing and/or 
I reconditioning any 
make or model 
vacuum cleaner is 
our specialty.

iam6c/i6am M O T O R  C O M P A N Y

HIGHWAY 287 CLARENDON. TEXAS 
BUICK • OLDSMOBILE 

PONTIAC • CADILLAC • GMC TRUCKS

FRED CLIFFORD 
Home Ption* 

(006)874 2415

Cl* (noon (806) 874 3621 
AmarOo 376-8041 

Tu m  MATS 1800) 692-4060

FAST, DEPENDABLE REPAIR SERVICE 

TVS —  RADIOS —  STEREOS

TEX’S TV SERVICE
T IX  NAYLOR, OWN lit

1413 Wost 5th Stroot Ph. 806 874-2561
ROUTE 1 CLARENDON, TEXAS 79226

Bailey Estes & Son
Welding Fabricating & Steel Buildings 

-also self storage units for .

RENT  *25“

SHIELDS 
REFRIGERATION 

AIR CONDITIONING A 
HEATING

S o n n I I  C o m m e r d a l  r e f r i g e r a t i o n  

D A V I D  W .  S H I E L D S  8 7 4 - 1 5 5 9

G i a m & f i / i C a i n  DCO T O It  C O U P A M V

HIGHWAY 287 CLARENDON. TEXAS 
BUICK • OLDSMOBILE 

PONTIAC • CADILLAC • GMC TRUCKS

OARELL HARPER 
874-3687

Orfodw lbd«0 6'’4 3527 
AiP»4k) 376 904! 

Tens WATli .600)69.' 4066

TERMITE PROBLEMS
Call for boot termite control 
Over 20 year* experience 

Call collect 383-7075

3608 N.E. 23rd 
Amarillo, Texas 79107 

State Lie. No. 1178 ... •

VISION CARE SPECIALIST

DR. COW AN
Optometrist

MONDAYS 874*3740

A

LEO RUSSELL 4
B 4

A LLEN  ES
Electrical and Appliance Repaii 

Call 874-3683 Box 596

Brown-MiMurtiy Implement
PHONE 806-823-2441

BOX 777
S1LVERTON. TEXAS 79257 

DON BROWN 
Home Ph. 823-2292

ilk
SALES A SERVICE

C LAR E * -  -VARD 
Home Pb. 823-2083

BUYERS AND SELLERS

All
Kinds of Groin

T O  P » .  S c a l e s

Clarendon Grail
Elevators v lac. 

J.R. Gill
P.O. Bex 805 

Clarendon, Tex. 79226 
874-3172

jr

d K
4 L I  
o n !  i

r *  *  s i p
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SPECIALS
Shortening

Crisco
3 Lb Can

* 3 39

303 Cans

3 / 9 9  
2/ 79* m 
3 / 9 9 *

IShurfine Cut

Green Beans 303 Cans jj Js
j Shurfine Golden Sweet 
| Cream Style or Whole Kernel

Cern 303 Cans
Shurfine Early Harvest

Sweet Peas
Shurfine Whole Peeled

Tematees 303 Cans

Shurfine

iTemate Juice 46 Oz Can

Shurfine Yellow G ing

iPeaches 303 Can

j Shurfine

|Fruit Cocktail 303 Can

Shurfine

| Apple Juice Vt Gallon Jug

Shurfine All Purpose

IFIOW 5 Lb Bag

Shurfine

Coffee

TOMATOCS

1 Lb Can

Shurfine Frozen

Orange Juice 12 Oz Can

Del Monte

Tomato Catsup Quart Decantor

Kraft

Barbecue Sauce 18 Oz Bottle

Tascosa

Hot Sauce
Betty Crocker Layer

Cake Mixes
Chicken Flavor

Rice-A-Roni
Com Flakes

Pest Toasties
Casserole

Pinto Beans 4 ba*

MMKUEl
LMuad

Pint Jar

Asst. Flavors

8 oz pkg.

18 oz. Box

$|29i
Fruit Protector

5 Oz Can

Fresh Extra Large

18 cnt.

Fruit Fresh
Fruit Pectin

Sure Jell
Laundry Detergent

_  9 lb. 3 oz. box
Family Size

Liquid Detergent

Joy 22 oz. Bottle

Niagara 22 oz. Aero Can

Spray Starch 8 9  *
Fabric Softener

Snuggle $| 29
8 9 *

as.T3SW

«*ik „

Bathroom Tissue

Delta

Fresh Frozen

Hens
4-6# avg.

lb.

U.S. Choice Bone In

Round Steak $ 159
U.S. Choice

i ■. vr: r.

Chuck Roast 9 9 *
US Choice _

Arm Roast M 2f
■  lb.

Fresh

Ground Beef 9 9 5
Wilson’s Certified Meat

Franks pkg. ^

Gooch Excellent for cookouts _

German SausageI20I pkf  | 09

I-A’.
'■A:

Delta

4 Roll Pkg

For Automatic Dishwashers

All
FIGHTS THf 

▼OUC.HF ST ST ft INS

35 Oz Box

California

Broccoli
Texas Long Green

Cucumbers
California Vine Ripe

Tomatoes
California

Peaches
California

Nectarines
Pecos

Cantaloupes

lb.

Home Owned and Operated Jack & Shirley Clifford 874-2425 Clarendon, Texas

Open Men* ■ Sat* 7 A*M* ■ 7 P.M* Closed Sunday
-"tecials aood Wed. • Sat.


